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LOCAL SCIENTIST AT NASA PRESS CONFERENCE

Huntsville, Alabama. . .A scientist from the National Center for Atmospheric 
Research (NCAR) in Boulder, Colorado, spoke here today about the observing pro
grams of the Apollo Telescope Mount and the White Light Coronagraph Experiment 
(WLCE) designed by NCAR's High Altitude Observatory (HAO), and scheduled for 
launch on the upcoming Apollo Skylab mission.

Dr. Robert MacQueen of HAO explained: "The HAO experiment to be aboard 
Skylab will be on the Apollo Telescope Mount or ATM. It will observe and photo
graph the Sun's corona by eclipsing the bright disc of the Sun with an occulting 
disc in the telescope or coronagraph.

"Because the brightness of the solar corona is less than one hundredth 
millionth that of the direct solar disc, observations of the corona can only be 
made when the solar disc is blocked. Of course, nature provides this occasion 
at a total solar eclipse. The numerous eclipse photographs from the past have 
allowed detailed study of only the particular coronal configurations present at 
the time of eclipse."

Skylab, the first U.S. space station, will provide three separate manned 
experimental periods. The first manned mission aboard Skylab will be 28 days.
The last two missions will be 56 days each. Scientists from the Naval Research 
Laboratory, Harvard, American Science and Engineering, and National Aeronautics 
and Space Administration Manned Space Flight Center also described their ATM 
experiments at the Huntsville, briefing today.

MacQueen is the principal investigator on the WLCE for RAO. Charles Ross 
is Project Manager. Other NCAR/HAO staff members of the AIM project team are: 
John T. Gosling, Ernest G. Hildner, Nancy Martin, Richard Munr?, and Arthur 
Poland. Robert Broussard and Adam Csoeke-Poeckh are working «uth HAO from Ball 
Brothers Research Corporation.
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